STANDISH VOICE

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
OCTOBER 19, 2021
The meeting commenced at 7.45pm. 
Management Committee present: Gill Foster, Sarah Djali, Fran Aiken, Paul Ogden, Allan Foster, Janet Monks, Diane Gore.
Gill welcomed back committee members and members of the public to the first public meeting since the beginning of the first lockdown in March 2020.

1. Apologies: Kathy Robertson, Nicky Ogden, Ron Wade, Dave King, Karen Bliss
2. Minutes: The minutes of the Management Committee meeting of March, 2020, were passed without alteration.
3. Meetings with Wigan Council: Gill reported that SV had had a number of meetings with the council since March 2020, including discussions about projects using 106 money and Standish Coronavirus Help, which SV organised with Standish councillors.
4. Planning applications: Allan reported that Wainhomes had submitted a series of changes to the Langham Road housing scheme, which is under construction. The situation would be monitored.
5. Section 106 consultation: Gill outlined the history of SV’s participation in the discussions with the council on the projects using 106 money, including our view about the consultation Wigan Council conducted. She said SV continued to campaign against the widening of School Lane, alongside our councillors. She said Wigan Council was working through a process on deciding on the schemes and it had said SV would be involved. On the widening scheme, Paul said the through road between Almond Brook Road and Pepper Lane was due to open in the coming months. Wigan Council repeatedly said this road would ease congestion at Standish Crossroads. The committee agreed to request Wigan Council to conduct further traffic modelling ahead of any decision to take forward the School Lane scheme once this through road was open.
6. The Line: Paul said that the council had consulted recently over extensions to The Line. During that consultation, SV had asked the council to look again at lighting at the Preston Road end of the route, which is inadequate. Wigan Council had agreed to this. Gill said SV had complained twice about surface disturbance by Wainhomes of the The Line and proper reinstatement of the surface would be pursued.
7. Greater Manchester Spatial Framework: Paul said the new regional development plan, now called Places For Everyone, was progressing, with a public consultation phase taking place during late summer. He said GMCA will submit the plan to the Government and independent inspectors will review it ahead of it potentially being adopted in 2023. 

8. Coronavirus – community response: Gill said Standish Coronavirus Help – which SV organised with Standish councillors – had ended in summer due to reduced demand and the lifting of lockdown restrictions. But she said it could start again at any point if needed. She thanked the committee, the councillors and the volunteers who helped to run such a successful scheme, which supported many people during the pandemic. Gill said she would write to the councillors thanking them for their work on the scheme. She also thanked SmartStrat, a Standish company which had established and staffed a helpline for the scheme.
9. Community events:
Christmas Market/Christmas Tree switch on: Paul said the 2021 Market had been postponed until 2022 due to COVID-19 because the safety of visitors and volunteers could not be guaranteed and the Government’s advice on large scale events could not be followed logistically. There would be a ‘virtual’ Christmas Market on the weekend of December 3rd to 5th and work was ongoing to organise a small event to switch on the lights on the Christmas Tree outside St Wilfrid’s Church.

Community Fireworks Display: Paul said this event would take place at Standish Cricket Club. SV would promote it and ask organisers if they needed any help with marshalling crowds at the event.
Remembrance Sunday Parade: Paul said SV would offer help with marshalling the parade if committee members were available. Janet would be asked to represent SV in laying a wreath. Gill thanked Chris and Tracey Velone, of the Standish branch of the Royal British Legion who had recently stood down from organising the parade and Standish Poppy Appeal. She said she would write to them thanking them for their service.

10. Update from lead committee members: None.
11. AOB: None.

12. Date of next meeting: November 16th.

The meeting ended at 8.45pm


